
     The regular monthly meeting of March 11, 2013 was called to order at 4:00 p.m., at the municipal building.  
Supervisors Thomas George and Dean Davis were present.  Alan Dambach was absent.  Also present were Philip 
Lope, Rudolph Harkins, Marilyn Zona, William Hummel, Elnora Freshcorn, David Hoover, Dave Kopp, and Josh 
Graeff. 
     The minutes of the February 11, 2013 were approved and adopted on a motion by Dean Davis, seconded by 
Tom George.  TGAYE DDAYE 
     WATER:  No report. 
     SEWAGE:  Malcolm Pirnie is working on an update to the Industrial Sewer Users Agreement with Veka. 
     ROADS:  No report. 
     ENGINEER:  No report. 
     POLICE:  The Police Report for the month of February was submitted and approved as follows:  Total hours 
worked: 320 hours, Total mileage: 2,174 miles, Traffic stops: 11, Total calls: 17, Mutual Aid calls: 4.   
     PLANNING COMMISSION:  The Commission is still working on updating the Zoning Ordinance. 
     ZONING:  The Supervisors were brought up to date on the Weber property.  A Zoning Enforcement Notice 
was delivered to Raymond Weber on February 18, 2013 by Chief Harkins with Marilyn Zona witnessing.  The 
property had 54+ unlicensed vehicles and a mound of tires and miscellaneous junk.  The property owners had 30 
days to bring the property into compliance.  It will be revisited on the 18th of March.  Question about the 
property at 2041 Route 68 that is for sale, interested buyers would like to raise pheasants.  The interested party 
should put in writing to the Township what they are planning.  Josh Graeff explained to the Supervisors that he 
is interested in purchasing the Launer Property at 1406 Route 588 and building a garage with a house above.  
Attorney Lope advised since it is a nonconforming property because it is less than an acre he must stay in the 
footprint of the trailer that is there.   
     SOLICITOR:  Attorney Lope presented the Berkheimer Agreement for approval.  Dean Davis motioned to 
adopt the Berkheimer Agreement, Thomas George seconded.  TGAYE DDAYE  The Supervisors will be ready to 
discuss a Building condemnation Ordinance at the next meeting.  The hearing for the Gas and Oil Well Ordinance 
will be held Tuesday, March 19, 2013 at 4:00 p.m. 
     No one has heard from the YMCA concerning PILOT. 
     The Big Knob Fire Department has not yet presented a new agreement for fire protection to the Township.  
The Department is looking for a truck that would meet the requirements for the Township if we could house 
one. 
     Dean Davis motioned to pay the bills, Tom George seconded.  Roll Call: Mr. George-yes Mr. Davis-yes 
     Dean Davis motioned to adjourn, Tom George seconded.  TGAYE DDAYE 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
     A special meeting of the Marion Township Supervisors was called to order on Tuesday March 19, 2013, at 
4:30 p.m., at the municipal building.  Supervisors Thomas George and Dean Davis were present.  Alan Dambach 
was absent.  Also present were Philip Lope, Marilyn Zona, Debbie Endler, Doug Rice and Dave Kopp.                      
     Dean Davis motioned to adopt Ordinance 2013-1 the Marion Township Gas and Oil Well Ordinance, Tom 
George seconded.  DDAYE TGAYE 
      Dean Davis motioned to adjourn, Tom George seconded.  TGAYE DDAYE 


